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ITEMS RAISED FOR ACTION & IN OPEN FORUM: 12 January 2012 

 

 Raised By Issue Action by Action 

1. Resident  When would the Canal clean up commence 
and what time frame was involved? 
 

Cllr Bury  Councillor Bury informed the meeting of the 
funding involved in the scheme (approximately 
£140k) and that some of the work to be 
undertaken was dependent upon receipt of 
Section 106 payments and funding from British 
Waterways.  The start date of work around Water 
Street was imminent.  The scheme had secured 
fund for the next 3 years. 
 

2. Resident Concerns in relation to parking on Church 
Street near to the Health Centre and 
overflow from the Tram Station. 
 

 Passed to the Customer Contact Team 
24/01/2012 
 
Thank you for your e-mail, this has been forwarded to Car 
Parking Services they should respond in 5 days 
Regards 
Customer Contact Centre 

20/02/2012 
Parking services have advised us this should be 

directed to the Traffic department, 

 

We have again logged the enquiry on ref 1105824. 

 

Please accept our apologies for the error 

 

21/02/2012 
Good morning Christine, 
Further to your enquiry about parking problems on Church 
Street West I would like to inform you that I am looking at 
introducing extra restrictions along stretches of the road in 
response to complaints from members of the public and 
Businesses about the increase in parking.  
I propose to extend the existing single yellow line on the south 
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east side from the old Radcliffe Times Building south west to 
the existing shops which will prohibit vehicles parking between 
8am and 7pm.  
I also propose to put single yellow lines from the junction of 
Church Street West along both sides of Glenvale Close and 
put a limited waiting area in front of the hairdressing shop and 
Neatline furniture store. This is in response to requests from 
both of these businesses and Contour Housing (who manage 
the housing in Glenvale Close) who have all been asked for 
their views on the parking problems. 
These proposals have to be put before the Traffic Management 
Unit meeting on 29 March for their approval and I will inform 
you of their decision in due course. 
 
Please contact me if you require any further information or 
clarification. 
 
Regards 
Stephen  
 
Stephen McManamon 
Traffic Management 
Bury MBC 
Tel: 0161 253 5802 
Fax: 0161 253 5363 
email: s.mcmanamon@bury.gov.uk 

 

3. Resident Saint Thomas Bins Comments regarding 
the provision of household recycle bins to 
be investigated.  Concerns regarding fly 
tipping on Six Town Housing land. 
 

Cllr Isherwood Cllr Isherwood contacted Graham Atkinson on 25th 
January 2012  
Response from Graham Atkins 31/01/2012 - work will 

be done over the next 2 weeks to see how it can be 

resolved. We will make arrangements to empty 

contaminated recycling bins, supply more recycling 

bins and provide collection calendars as well as leaflets 

to help residents get used to the new system. 

4. Resident The issue raised at the last meeting relating 
to the obstruction of footpaths had not yet 
been dealt with. The issues were 
 

Christine 
Maksymowski/ 
Cllr Isherwood 

The Township Co-ordinator stated that the matter 
had been reported via the Customer Contact 
Team (CCT) 
Cllr Isherwood gave an assurance that these 
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1) Overhanging bushes are blocking the 
view at the junction - Unsworth Street 
when looking right to go onto Bolton Road 
2) Along Stopes Road there are brambles 
on the pavement that get attached to your 
legs as you are walking down the road. 

concerns would be investigated. 
 
CCT reference numbers 
1. 1068683 

2. 1068688 

 

 


